
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY290726/4304532

Date: 22 October 2019

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right. On 9 August 2019, we carried out an early years inspection and served a 
Welfare Requirements Notice. On 16 September 2019, we carried out a compliance visit. We 
found that: the provider has completed specific training in the early years foundation stage; 
staff have refreshed their knowledge of wider safeguarding issues, such as female genital 
mutilation; the provider has updated the child registration form to include specific types of 
medication; the provider has completed training in safer recruitment; staff label all children's 
food and drink individually; and, all children have an additional key person allocated to them 
during staff holiday periods. 

   

We are satisfied with the way in which the provider has addressed the actions. The provider 
is still registered with Ofsted.


